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5/11/20 

To: EGLE 

Re: Compliance Response SRN:U331706491 

 

On April 13th, 2020, EGLE AQD came onsite in response to a woodchip pile that was smoldering. We 
believe the cause was foul play/arson. The problem was corrected as soon as discovered and is not 
ongoing. We have made improvements to the surrounding areas per our meeting with the fire chief, 
Scott Speck, as well as the installation of security cameras to monitor the pile. Moving forward we have 
implemented daily monitoring protocol which includes visual inspection and recording of inspection on 
a daily log. In the event of a reoccurrence of smoldering we will defuse the issue immediately. We are 
confident that a daily inspection will prevent this problem from happening again. 

Sunrise Aggregates would also like to note that this pile is primarily woodchips that we recycle. We are 
not a composting facility. 

 


